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Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear families,  

This half term is nearly over, it has gone so fast – I can’t believe we are 
almost at half term. I hope you have something lovely planned to cele-
brate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.  

Our Artists – Visited their artwork! 

Our wonderful artists saw their artwork installed on to the underpass, 
as part of the Chelmsford Safer Streets and Concrete Canvas artwork. 
The children saw their massive artwork murals, painted by Brave Arts, 
in all their bright colourful glory and met Vicky Ford MP who thanked 
the children for their bright, detailed designs. Well done to you all! 

Here are some of the images of the artwork. If you have not had a 
chance to see it for yourself, try to head down and have a look over the 

half term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



Young Voices 

Our Year 5 and 6 children are currently at the O2, to perform at Young 
Voices. They are in awe at the O2, its size and the atmosphere at the 
venue! 

It is a monumental opportunity to perform the songs they have been 
rehearsing for a long time and join other schools in the concert at the 
O2. We wish them lots of luck and know they will enjoy their chance to 
be part of such a wonderful event. It’s going to be a long day for them 
and the team of staff and parents who joined them on their journey to 
London. We look forward to hearing all about their performance and 
seeing them back safely on Monday night.  

Hot, sunny or rainy! 

We never can tell what the British weather is going to give us, so please 
make sure your child is prepared for all weathers. Please ensure your 
child has a water bottle with them each day and a sun hat—these are 
available as part of our uniform. As the sun becomes stronger, we ad-
vise you to put sun cream on your child before they come to school; the 
long lasting ones can provide protection across the school day. It is 
tempting not to send your child in with a coat as the weather gets 
warmer, however if rain or showers are forecast, please ensure they 
have a raincoat with them also.  

Phonics Resources –Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 

Mrs Monk has been busy making resources to support families of our 
children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. We know navigating the 
sounds and information for Phonics can be a bit of a minefield and to 
help you, Mrs Monk has put together some new resources on the 
school website. If you weren’t able to attend the parent meeting she 
did last week – don’t worry, she recorded it for you to watch. I know 
Mrs Monk will be doing some more workshops and resources to sup-
port your child’s phonics learning at home. Please contact the school if 
you would like further support and information about phonics.  

 



Uniform 

Please make sure your child is wearing school uniform. Uniform helps 
children to feel part of the whole school community and everyone looks 
smart when they are wearing it. Hoodies and sportswear are not part of 
our uniform. Most items of uniform do not need to be branded and can 
be purchased from supermarkets. Uniform, as well as items with the 
school’s logo, can be purchased from https://schoolwearplus.com/ 

Jubilee Crown Competition 

The Friends of Trinity (FoT) will be selling crown competition entry 
packs in the playground. The crown competition will be judged at the 
upcoming Jubilee Street Party events on the 10th June. Pick up your en-
tries shortly to take part.   

Parking 

During busy times at the start and end of the school day, parking is be-
coming an issue for families and children, as well as for residents in the 
houses locally. Please ensure you are parking safely and responsibly. 
Alternatively please park a short distance away in the retail parks at 
Chelmer Village and Riverside retail parks and walk the remaining short 
distances to school. Parking wardens are working in this area and will 
be conducting regular patrols, due to the number of parking incidents 
that are happening outside the school.  

Have a super week everyone. We are closed for staff training on Mon-
day 6th June, so we look forward to seeing you all return on Tuesday 7th 
June.  

 

 

 

 

Natasha Outhwaite 

Headteacher 

https://schoolwearplus.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 96.5%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 96.1—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 96% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 94.9% 

Crystal Could do better 

Sapphire Could do better 

Amber Could do better 

Citrine Could do better 

Jasper Could do better 

Opal Could do better 

Jet Good 

Jade Good 

Ruby Good 

Emerald Could do better 

Turquoise Could do better 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

 

 

 

All letters can be found 

 on the school website:   

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   

 

Week 3 



Summer Festival a Fantastic Success! 
What a fantastic Summer Festival we had last week! Thank 
you so much to everyone that attended and who made it such 
a lovely atmosphere. You’ll be delighted to know that we 
made an incredible £1,600! 
 
We must say a special thank you to Glee Club, Choir, and to 
Katy Forkings for the entertainment that made the day so 
memorable. Wherever we looked we saw smiling faces -  es-
pecially from the children who were driving around the school 
playground! 
 
The Festival wouldn’t have happened without so many people 
giving up their time and energy for weeks on end in the run 
up to the event, and all through the day itself. If you know 
someone who helped out on the day or helped prepare, 
please make sure they know how much their help counted!  
 
Finally, if you didn’t get the chance to attend but would like to 
donate, please visit  
www.friendsoftrinity.com 
 
PS - Want to know the lucky Grand Prize Winners? They’re 
all on the next page… 
 
SEND Meeting this Friday 
We had a lovely meet up recently at our first meeting for par-
ents of children with SEND. The next meet up is scheduled 
for this Friday, 12th July, after drop off in the church hall. If 
you have any questions about the meet up, please feel free to 
email us at friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
At the EYFS/KS1 disco, we will be offering water-based tat-
toos free of charge. Parents/carers will need to authorise this 
using the Tattoo Permission Slip. The children must bring in 
their £2 and Tattoo Permission Slip ON THE DAY of the Dis-

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates 

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certifi-

cates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges 

are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following 

Friday for the next children. 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Learning Star 

Award 

Super Writer 

Award 

Respect Badge 

Crystal Lenny Elliott Evie 

Sapphire Kemith Chloe Sammy 

Amber Rocco Ember  

Citrine Izzy James Kenuth 

Jasper Stanley Reagan Ivy 

Opal Billy Musa Alex 

Jet Zeke Sebastian Melody 

Jade Aisha Edward Luke 

Ruby Richie Harley Pamolee 

Emerald Paige Jamie-Leigh Nuhan 

Turquoise Madina Krishna Aoife 

http://www.friendsoftrinity.com
mailto:friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk


Walk to School Week 

At Trinity Road, we will be taking part in the Living Streets five-day 
walking challenge from Monday 23rd to Friday 27th May. Walk to 
School Week is an annual celebration of the walk to school and 
the perfect activity to celebrate National Walking Month this May. 
 
This fun and engaging week-long activity has been designed to 
make pupils experience first-hand the importance of walking to 
school. The theme this year is #PowerUp and children will be able 
to unlock new levels and missions each day. Each mission will help 
them discover the incredible benefits of walking for individuals, 
communities and the planet. 
 
Through this challenge, children will be well on their way to 
reaching their recommended 60 minutes minimum of physical 
activity per day before even reaching the school gates!  
 
Last year, a record number of over 350,000 pupils across the UK 
took part! We want to join this growing movement of children  



walking to school and help Living Streets make 2022 the biggest 
year yet! 
 
Even if you live too far away or don’t have time to walk the whole 
way to school, all children can participate in the challenge by walk-
ing at least 5-10 minutes to school. We encourage you to ‘park and 
stride’ where you can park your car nearby and walk to school from 
there. 
 
The children will be bringing home an activity diary and bookmark 
from Living Streets. They will be able to collect stickers in school for 
each day that they walk to school.  
 
 
Miss Clare 
Class Teacher 



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

16/05/22 to 

27/05/22*  

In school time Walk to School 

Week 

 

23/05/22 All day Young Voices Years 5 and 6 

24/05/22  In school time Year 4 Super-

stars Event 

 

26/05/22  All day National Thank a 

Teacher Day 

 

26/05/22  & 

27/05/22  

In school time Jubilee Ceramics 

Workshop 

 

26/05/22 * 5.00 to 6.00pm Final Bawdsey 

Manor meeting  

For parents and children 

30/05/22   Half term  

06/06/22  All day Non-pupil day  

07/06/22   Return to school  

09/06/22 4.30 to 5.30pm New Reception 

starters 

Meeting for parents  of 

children starting in Recep-

tion in September 2022 

10/06/22  In school time Jubilee Lunch Whole school 

20/06/22  In school time Class photos Rescheduled date 

28/06/22  In school time Sports Day This date is subject to 

weather conditions and will 

be rearranged if necessary 



Free Community Meal 

Food Cycle run a free community meal on Thursday evenings at 

5:30pm, at Springfield Park Baptist Church. Everyone is welcome to 

join them for a meal and they offer surplus food for guests to take 

home to help them during the week.  

 

Food Cycle ask that anyone under the age of 18 is accompanied by a 

responsible adult for safeguarding purposes. They have a Project 

Leader on site at all times, who has undergone an Adult workforce 

DBS check and completed their internal safeguarding training.   

 

They hope that families from all walks of life may consider coming to 

join them for a delicious free meal! 

 

If you would like to find out a bit more about Food Cycle, please take 

a look at their website https://www.foodcycle.org.uk/  

Email: chelmsford@foodcycle.org.uk 

Phone: 0207 729 2775 

Please do not attend if you are unwell or have COVID symptoms. 

https://www.foodcycle.org.uk/



